| STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION
}Q_Q/ RICHMOND
A

December 15, 1939

Mr. O, L. Ear iek
Superintendent of Schools
lesesburg, Virginia

Dear Sir:

In response to your special request, I visited the Colored High School
in Leesburg, Virginia, on November 30, 1939, The purpose of this
visit was to study the conditions of the building situation and to
make recommendations to you for the improvement of these conditioms,
so that the school may better serve the needs of the people of
Ioudoun County.

My greatest impression was the complete confidence of the Negro people
in you and the school board, and their willingness to cooperate fully
with you in the establishment of a school that will meet the needs of
all the people. My honest opinion is that this is the proper time for
the improvements which you have in mind.

I was very favorably impressed with the site on which you contemplate
locating the school. This site, in my opinion, 1is not too far from
the town of Leesburg. I think it would be best to let the school
face the main highway as the landscaping which will be done on the
front of the building will then show up to better advantage and make
that part of the highway very attractive. May I suggest that the
school building be placed far enough back from the highway to permit
the proper landscaping, side walks, driveway, and the planting of
shrubbery, but not so far back as to interfere with the necessary
playground space in the rear and any future program of expansion.

With regard to the type of building you desire to construct, may I rec-
ommend that a more detailed study be made of the number of children to
be served by the school, the necessary tramsportation jnvolved, and the
educational program to be offered in this building. I also recommend
that you request the gervices of Mr, Raymond V. Long, Supervisor of
School Buildings, State Department of Edueation, Richmond, Virginia,
who will gladly assist you.

I hope you may find it possible to construct a building which will

adequately house both elementary and high school children. However,
if this is not possible at present, I suggest that the first section
of the new school serve all high school children and the elementary
children will remain in the present school building. I do not think
it desirable to tramsport pupils or teachers from school to school.

In my opinion too much time would be lost in this way. The present




